The Antrim Planning Board has met on a regular, once -a month schedule, during the past year.

377

On May 23, 1973 a hearing was held by the Board, as required by State Statute, relating to a change in our regulations covering the size of lots in the Town. This change was voted by the Board, following the hearing.

Believing that some action should be taken to insure a more orderly growth of the Town the Board sponsored the presentation of a Zoning Ordinance. Required hearings were held and a ballot vote will be taken at the March 1974 Town Meeting. Sub-committees were named to develope the various phases of such an ordinance. Twelve citizens were involved in this work, and the Board appreciates the time and effort they contributed.

A new meeting schedule, the second and fourth Wednesdays of each month, is now in effect. These meetings are open to the public.

The Board wishes to express its gratitude for the leadership and sound council of Stanley B. Tenney over the years he served on the Board. The Town, as well as The Planning Board, has lost a sincere and dedicated citizen.

William C. Abbott, Chairman
Col. Donald R. DeFoe
Richard Schacht
Harold P. Grant
Charles W. Gilmore
Mildred H. Dudley